



May 9, 2014

Dear Farmers Branch Resident,

On January 21, 2014, the Farmers Branch City Council approved hiring TRC, a national engineering firm, to study and review the low water flows in Farmers Branch Creek.

TRC developed a comprehensive scope of work to study and, to the extent reasonably possible, answer the many questions that have arisen regarding possible water impacts associated with the development of Vitruvian Park in Addison.

The study and final report will be presented on <u>Tuesday</u>, <u>May 20, 2014</u> at the City of Farmers Branch City Council Meeting. James Machin, P.E., from TRC in Austin, will be presenting the final report with conclusions and recommendations to the City Council. The City Council Meeting starts at 6:30 PM. We hope you can attend the meeting.

Additionally, the City of Farmers Branch has a web link on the front page of our website at www.farmersbranchtx.gov. Click on the Farmers Branch Creek Flow Study on the left side of the front web page. The creek study report will be posted on this web link on Monday, May 12, 2014 for the residents to view in advance of the May 20th presentation.

If you have any questions concerning this letter, please feel free to contact me at (972) 919-2539 or Stacy.Wright@farmersbranchtx.gov at your earliest convenience.

Sincerely,

Stacy Wright, MS, RS, REM, MAC

Director of Environmental Health Services

City of Farmers Branch

cc: Farmers Branch City Council

Gary D. Greer, City Manager